
Camp Linn Haven Work Days  Camp Linn Haven will be holding 
work days this spring to get the camp ready for this summer.  The dates 
are:  April 20, April 27, May 4, May 11 and May 18.  Contact Teirsa 
Lane (828-733-2135) if you will be coming to help.   Lunch will be     
provided.  

 

Cub Scout Discount Cards  St Peter’s Cub Scout Pack 341 is selling 
Scout Discount cards now for $10.00 each.  They have a Hickory and a 
Catawba County card available. These include discounts to places like: 
Arby’s, McDonald’s, Burger King, Hwy 55 Burgers, Domino’s Pizza,  
Advance Auto, Parkway House and others. Contact James Schronce, 
scout leader at 828-244-9348 if you’d like to purchase one to support our 
cub scouts.  

 

Donations Needed for Easter Breakfast  The Youth are requesting 
the following items for the breakfast:  butter, spray oil, milk, and sugar 
free syrup.  If you can donate, please let Kim Kaylor, Erin Sigmon or 
Jack Sigmon know by March 20 if you can help with these needs.  

 
Easter Eggstravaganza will be held on Saturday, March 30.  Please 
bring to the church by Wednesday, March 27. We need nut-free candy, 
stickers, and small prizes. NO MORE PLASTIC EGGS ARE       
NEEDED.  Bins to place these items in are located in the hallway       
outside the church offices and in the Spirit Center. If you can help,     
contact Ashton Sigmon (828-244-8904).  Our egg stuffing party will be 
Wednesday, March 27 at 5:30 pm in the Parish Hall 
 

 
St. Peter’s  Kids Camp 2024 will be held 
Monday through Friday, June 24-28.  This 
promises to be an exciting week filled with   
devotions, crafts, service projects and fun trips!  
The cost is $150 per camper ($50  registration 
deposit fee is due by Friday, June 14).               
Volunteers are needed to serve during this   

annual Kids Camp.  (If you need to go through the Protection Training  
prior to serving, please reach out to Kim Kaylor.) Please contact Theresa 
Cook (828-612-6815), Audrey Hauss (828-310-1524) or Kim Kaylor            
(828-234-5945) to express your willingness to serve!  Forms for camp 
are in the narthex or are available in the church office.  
 
 
 
 
 

 LWML Fundraiser  The LWML will be having a fundraiser to cover 
the costs for Samaritan's Purse Shoebox shipping costs.  Members are 
currently taking orders for Rada knives.  This fundraiser will remain open 
throughout this year.  Payment will need to be made at the time of order.  
Please see a LWML member for a catalog or you can order from the link 
on our website www.setpetersconover.org.  
 

Items needed for VBS Craft Project  VBS planning has begun!  We 
are in search of junk jewelry for one of our craft projects.  We are look-
ing for old costume jewelry you no longer wear or is broken; plus pins, 
watches, or rings that are bright or tarnished.  All are appreciated!  A  
donation basket is in the narthex.   

 

 
Spring Fling Vendor Workshop Our 
spring workshop will be held on Saturday, 
May 4 from 9 am to 1 pm.  Church groups 
are welcome to have a booth at the event but 
they must complete an application and turn 
into the church office.  Members may also 

reserve a booth for their crafts with a cost of  $35.00 for a 10x10 space. 
This will be an OUTDOOR event.  Applications are outside the church 
office and in the narthex.  For more information, contact Ashton Sigmon 
(828-244-8904).   
 
 



The Pregnancy Care Center of Catawba Valley is in need of     
infant sleepers , baby bottles, cloth baby dolls, and boys clothing          
(18-24 months sizes).  You can place items in the playpen located in      
the back hall way of the church.   
 
Central Latino is in need of volunteers to help tutor students from      
K to 5th grade. Central Latino is a local non-profit that is a community     
resource for the Hispanic/Latin communities of Catawba and surrounding 
counties.  They offer tutoring, education programming, and cultural    
enrichment opportunities.   If you are interested, please contact Ginny 
Romeo, director, at 828-381-4252. 
 

St. Peter’s Team Spotlight   -  St. Peter’s   
Service & Worship Team   

 
Hi, This is Jack Sigmon and I'm chairperson over 
service and worship. I am the only full-time     
person on this committee but I have many       
wonderful volunteers who help keep the service   

working properly.  As a team, we have 8 members every Sunday to make 
sure all of the usher duties are carried out between both services. Some of 
the things we do are: keeping the sidewalks and rails clean; handing out 
bulletins; managing communion; keeping the doors locked during service,  
and last but not least, sharpening the pencils. 
     Also, there is a group who prepares communion for the church twice a 
month. Filling the trays with bread and wine, small trays with grape juice, 
making sure the altar is prepared for service, and cleaning up afterwards are 
some of the things these people do. 
    If you would like to serve the Lord and have fun doing it, come join one 
of our teams, sign up sheets are in the narthex. 
Some of our regular volunteers are: Dwight Reece, Kenny Ballard, Craig 
Lackey, Darrell Freeman, Adam Watts, Ethan Watts, Bob Watts, Donna 
Sipe,Danny Sipe, Bob Hoyle, Ray Goble, Barry Matthews, Larry Eckard, 
and Eddie Little.  


